## Salem County Vocational Technical School District

John R. Swain Superintendent

Office of the Superintendent 880 Route 45 \* PO Box 350 Woodstown, NJ 08098 (856) 769-0101 ext. 5301 Fax: (856) 769-3602 John H. Bolil, CPA, PSA, QPA Business Administrator/ Board Secretary

January 20, 2015

Mr. Romanoli and New Road Construction Management Team,

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you and your management team for the outstanding management provided to our district during our building project. The project was definitely managed in a manner that was professional, collaborative, and efficient in nature.

In regards to professionalism, both Scott Weitz and Matt Ceriale always conducted business that was anchored in fair, ethical, and modeled behavior. It was very apparent after just a few short days of them being on site that our project would be managed in a manner that emphasized the previously mentioned values as well as attention to detail. All construction meetings were done in a manner that emphasized efficiency therefore not wasting time and human resources by going off topic. As an administrator for two fairly large districts, I was extremely appreciative of the succinct project agendas for the meetings. Also, Mr. Ceriale's strong organizational skills kept differences between owner and contractors minimal.

Collaboration was a large part of the success of our project. I found the staff of New Road Construction Management to have the ability to bring everyone together and work through any issues faced during the construction project. This collaborative approach allowed the project to move forward and ensured quality and brought closure that was satisfactory to both the contractors and owners.

The efficiency of our project that was ensured by New Road Construction Management kept our project within all stated timelines and therefore saved valuable financial and human resources over the project period. This efficiency was demonstrated in numerous ways and was always done with both the contractors and our district in mind.

In closing, the Salem County Vocational-Technical School District was extremely happy with the service and commitment to our project and district. As a county we would enthusiastically endorse New Road Construction Management for any districts that would inquire about their services. New Road Construction made our building project a pleasure to do.

Thank you New Road Construction Management Team!

Respectfully, John Swain Superintendent Salem County Vocational-Technical School